Business Forum Management Committee Meeting

Tuesday 6th June 2006
Present:
Pete Handy


Francis Feeley
 
Amanda Wells

Fuad Saeed


Diz Feeley

Janice Young


Lee Furness


Marjorie Thompson
In attendance: 
Suzy Cornwell Ball


Mike Atkin


Saghir Ahmed


Graham Parker


Tom Coldron
Apologies:
Brian Howard
	
	
	Action

	1. 
	Welcome, introductions and apologies
Pete Handy welcomed all to the meeting. He introduced Mike Atkin, of Simpson (York) Ltd. He is the senior surveyor working on Vestry Hall... 

	

	2. 
	Vestry Hall – Use of local people

Pete asked Mike Atkin about what efforts are being made to use local contractors as much as possible in the refurbishment of Vestry Hall. 

Mike replied that what is happening at the current stage of the project is the specialist work is being done. Some of the contractors for the specialist work are already specified by the architects. These include the contracts for electrical installation, piling, steel and windows. The electrical contractor is a local company – Wright Electrical. When it gets to the jobs such as flooring there will be more scope to employ local people.

Any contractors are appointed following a standard approval process and care must be taken that anyone appointed to do the job is up to the standard and has the proper qualifications. He said that they would like to employ local people if possible. Currently the only locals that he knows are employed are the two security guards for the site.

Amanda Wells asked how they check whether contractors are using local people. Mike replied that the companies are asked this. 
Saghir suggested that any jobs created and any work to be contracted out should be advertised in the Burngreave Messenger and also in the forum newsletter. Mark Regan, the site manager, has said that he would be pleased to work alongside the Business Forum.

Graham also suggested that we could arrange a buyers event for anyone who wants to apply for a contract to come along to speak to Simpsons.

Mike replied that he is quite happy with all of that and he thinks it would be good to employ Sheffield people. Amanda said that we want Burngreave people, not Sheffield people as this is a Burngreave project. Mike agreed but said that if a company from outside the Burngreave area gets a contract they may be encouraged to employ local workers for the project who could then be kept on afterwards. Although it would be preferable to have a company based in the area there could still be benefits for local people.

Lee Furness asked about contracts for work such as maintenance and cleaning once the refurbishment has finished. Mike replied that his company just do the refurbishment and will not handle any of those contracts. 

The remit is to hand over a finished building which is painted and carpeted and ready to use. Francis asked if the brief included equipping the IT centre. Mike replied that they will install all the cabling etc. and presumably there will be someone brought in by New Deal to arrange the IT who will talk to the architects about what the requirements are.

Saghir commented that there are a lot of businesses in the area which are small, one-man operations. Are these at a disadvantage in the tendering process? Mike replied that obviously they would have to have the right levels of insurance, etc and we will explain that to anybody interested in working for us. There are a lot of one-man businesses who do work for Simpsons so size alone isn’t a barrier.
Amanda said that at the buyers event we could also arrange for someone to talk about insurance etc. so any business interested in doing the work can ensure they are fully covered. Francis also suggested that an update about the tendering process for Sorby House could be included.

The timescale for the refurbishment is that Vestry Hall should be ready for use within one year.

Mike finished by saying that he would be happy for members of the committee to contact him to discuss this further. He handed out business cards and left the meeting.


	

	3. 
	Action points from last meeting
None

	

	4. 
	Forum House Move
Saghir updated the committee on the Business Support Team’s move from Harleston Street to Forum House. This is in the last stage now and hopefully the team will be in the new office on Thursday. There are two offices which will be taken on the top floor at the far end of the corridor. Saghir, Tom and Suzy will be in one office and Graham Parker will have the other. Graham will be operating his PR business from there as well as providing the two days per week management support to the Business Support Team.
Also in the building will be the Burngreave Community Learning Campaign (BCLC), Burngreave Opportunities (Bopps), Apprenticeships For All and the City Council’s Work and Wellbeing Unit. The idea is that with all these projects in one building it will be a one-stop shop for employment and enterprise.

Amanda asked if the council will be paying rent for the work and wellbeing unit. Saghir referred her to Cecilia Shields or Vicky Brennan who are managing the Forum House move.

The facilities of Forum House include a conference room and other small meeting rooms and a cafeteria space with a kitchen. There are facilities which we want to utilise for business support and if anyone has suggestions for what can be done they should talk to Saghir.

The team will have the same phone numbers. There will be new email addresses but the old ones will still work as email will be redirected to the new accounts.

Pete asked whether efforts had been made to use local contractors for Forum House. Saghir replied that Vicky had consulted him for local knowledge and had used the Burngreave business directory to find companies.


	

	5. 
	Membership
No new applications.


	


	6. 
	BBF Next Steps
Update
Amanda commented that a key question to address is what people get for their memberships. 

Francis updated the meeting on the progress of the funding application to Key Fund. He said that it looks promising and Key Fund say they will be willing to fund the study but they want Walter Mswaka to give an endorsement. They also want a brief summary of what the study will entail and the appointment of a consultant must be through an open tendering process.

Amanda asked if Francis is being paid for his time. Francis replied that he isn’t, although there is not much work involved and he doesn’t mind volunteering his services. Amanda said that there is already enough volunteering of time and this is something that maybe Saghir or Graham could do. Francis replied that this is a Business Forum application rather than a Business Support Team application. He will probably be applying for the consultancy work himself and, if his bid succeeds, he would be paid. It is normal for there to be a certain amount of ‘on spec’ work in any case.
With regard to the brief required for the bid, Saghir suggested that a subgroup be organised to draw this up. Francis said that there is a pre-existing subgroup of him, Pete Handy, Brian Howard and Graham Parker which could look at this. We need to demonstrate that this could be a potential social enterprise. 

Next AGM

The Annual General Meeting is scheduled to be on Tuesday 4th July and will be held at Forum House.

A letter will be sent out to all members next week notifying them of the AGM and asking for nominations for the management committee. This has to be done at least 21 days before the meeting as specified in the constitution.

Stationery

Graham Parker handed out examples of stationery for the Business Forum. The logo is from a design by Adam Deeley, winner of the logo design competition for schools at the business event in February. Graham commented that he was a dream to interview when he was preparing a press-release as he said the two weeks work-experience at the design company was fantastic and he now wants to study graphic design at university. The story about him featured in the Star.
Graham is also in the process of producing a brochure to say what the Business Forum does. There will be a bullet point list of what members get, including access to dedicated support and invitations to events, seminars and workshops. A year-long programme of events will be drawn up based on what is requested. There will be a ‘Stepping Out’ programme first, followed by workshops on VAT & Tax and later on a workshop on book-keeping.

Amanda asked why a local accountant was not presenting the book-keeping workshop. How was this person chosen? Graham replied that he is an accountant which he knows personally. He was asked and he said yes. Amanda commented that we must practice what we preach in terms of making sure local people get the first chance to do things.

Amanda then asked where the list of what is being offered came from. Saghir replied that he and Graham came up with it and are open to any more suggestions. Emails will be sent to all the committee with a draft of the brochure for any comments on the text or the layout. 

Amanda commented that the forum needs to have ownership of things. She doesn’t se the forum continuing once New Deal finishes as there is so much being done for the forum by New Deal.
Francis said that there was a management committee subgroup which worked hard on what is needed to get to the next step so the forum has had a big input into this.

Amanda said that ownership is about being listened to. At the AGM we have to ask what people want the committee to be doing.


	

	7. 
	Committee Member Representative Updates 


Board Feedback
Amanda commented that the commitment required to be on the Partnership Board is more than just the one meeting a month as this is not enough to get understanding of the issues. The minimum commitment is 20 hours per month.
Currently under debate at the board is the four new key priority areas which are to replace the current structure of seven theme areas.
Employment & Enterprise Strategy Group
Francis reported that the evaluation of the Business Support Project has been approved. There has also been discussion about the commissioning framework. The strategy group has also been briefed about the reorganisation to four key priority areas.
Transformational Projects 
Keith Laycock is not here to report back.
Crime Strategy Group 

Janice reported that she has not yet attended any of these as there have not been any meetings recently.
Marjorie commented that there is an issue about cars on Carlisle Street being broken into which Janice could report to the strategy group when she does attend.


	

	8. 
	Any other business 
The Employers Forum is holding a free networking event on 7th July which includes seminars.


	

	9. 
	Date and time of next meeting

AGM, 
4th July 2006


6.00 – 7.45


Forum House, 35 Spital Hill


	


